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Site Report – Pilot Point School – December, 2020
To: Superintendent Ty Mase,
Kasie Luke, Dir of Personnel 
& LPSD School Board

From:
Michele Hughes, Head Teacher
Rick Luthi, Site Support

December 10, 2020
Outstanding Activities and Events
The new GMC Sierra arrived in Pilot Point in November. Many rushed to the airport to see the huge plane 
and the new truck.  It was a proud moment to see the excitement and appreciation expressed by parents, 
students, and others that showed up.  On behalf of PIP, we say thanks for this consideration.

Whittier Seafood Corp sent a generous donation of school supplies, safety light sticks, and inflatable 
loungers for all students.  Their support of our students is so generous.  Students are showing their 
appreciation by sending them our current newsletter and thank you cards.

With the arrival of snow, we have been outdoors kick sledding during PE every day possible.  It is great 
exercise for all ages.   The Igiugig Native Culture Grant provided the kick sleds and winter gear for all 
students.

On Veteran’s Day, the elementary students baked homemade bread and delivered it to our veterans.  This 
was a perfect mix of math standards and community service.  Not to mention the fun we had doing it!

Personnel 
As introduced in a previous report, Victor Seybert, night gym attendant, and Doug Hughes, bus driver, are 
working out nicely and a great addition to our staff in PIP.
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
Elementary students had fun learning about animal adaptations.  They researched one animal of their 
choice and then wrote an informational piece.  They then speculated about what it would be like to have 
that adaptation themselves.  They called it their superpower.  They wrote their opinion and reasons why the 
animal adaptation would be a superpower and how they would use it.  Pictures below show students with 
their adaptation.
I addition to online classes and CTE, secondary students participated in a National Park Ranger zoom lesson 
and the various native dances that were shared  via zoom.  
Technology Progress
GCI antennas and modems were recently received. We appreciate the work done by all on this project. 
Facility Update
The bleacher seats in the gym are officially completed.  The carpeting that covers the seats and trim work 
looks great.
LSAC Activity
The November LSAC meeting was focused on the Native Culture grant and the School Improvement grant.  
It was decided that the next meeting will be in January.
Volunteer Report
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Professional Development

Pupil Attendance
With the start of our transportation program, our attendance started to improve. However, once the mask 
mandate was put into place, attendance has been inconsistent. 
Student and Staff Safety
PIP Staff is healthy. PIP Students are healthy. Students and staff are remaining diligent with mask wearing.  
Subsistence Calendar

 Informative/Opinion writing on 
Animal traits
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Hot Chocolate after kick sledding

 Veteran’s Day Bread Delivery
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